
Chair Nosse and members of the committee, 

I am writing in support of HB 2463, 

As a member of the Washington County Behavioral Health Committee and a 
psychologist for many years, I am aware of how regulatory and data 
demands have become overwhelming for those providing service in the 
behavioral health field.  They seem to increase in tandem with the severity 
of the problems, leaving less and less time to actually perform the work that 
needs to be done.   

I look back with nostalgia.  I started and ran a behavioral health center in a 
small Alaskan town and moved on to be the program administrator for 
Alaska’s 25 mental health centers.  This was before the internet. While there 
were obviously many challenges with providing and monitoring services, 
there was minimal demand for filling out long forms or providing constant 
reports,  In addition, there were so few funding sources that grant 
applications and insurance reports were minimal. As an illustration, I enclose 
in this letter a copy of the majority of patient forms we had to fill out.  They 
were NCR (no carbon required) forms, filled out by hand, mailed to a central 
location where they were key punched into a main frame computer, 
producing data that was used to define and shape the system.  Filling out 
the intake and discharge form took only a few minutes, as did completing 
the daily tally of who was seen and what other services were performed. Yet, 
we were able to monitor the system fairly well.  

As I talk to people running Behavioral Health programs now, they say that as 
much as half of their time is spent in administration, primarily paper work.  
Computers have given us power to report and monitor every part of what we 
do.  However, as this demand for reporting proliferates, we have less and 
less time to spend on service.  

In addition, the patchwork of programs responding to Behavioral Health 
needs leaves most of us confused.  With too many doors, we end up with no 
easy way to find the right door to enter for services.  

HB 2463 reflects both awareness of the problem and real compassion for the 
frustration that those on the front line are experiencing.  Thank you for this.  
I strongly support its implementation. 

Thank you for your attention and service, 

Carol Greenough, Ph.D.  



 



 


